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BRIGHTON  BEASTLY  BULLETIN 
 

A monthly Publication (Sept. to June) of 
The Lions’ Club of Brighton 

Box 37  Brighton,  Ontario    K0K 1H0 
(District A-3, Zone 43S) 

May,  2011
 

 
 

For all of us who don’t remember it,  
 

The Lions’ Grace 

Oh Lord, Thy blessings now let 

fall 

Upon Thy Lions as they call; 

May all our ties of friendship 

be 

Forever strengthened, Lord, by 

Thee. 
 

The Lions Club of Brighton 
 President  Don Dorland 
 Past President   Owen Gibb 
 1st Vice President   Harvey Moore 
 2nd Vice President    Derek Madder 
 Secretary     Marion Bell 
 Treasurer Denys Avis 
 Membership Chair  Kerith  Smith 
 1-year Director    Doug Galt 
 2-year Director   Astrida  
  Jenkinson-Chalmers  nkinsonChalmers  

Dinner Meetings 

2nd & 4th Mondays @ 6:30 p.m 
at Brighton Community Centre 

75 Elizabeth St., Brighton 
 

Directors’ Meetings 

1st Monday @ 7:00 p.m.  
at Community Care offices,   

Prince Edward Sq. 
 

Bulletin Editor:  Lion Jim MacKenzie 
 

 

We are Lions 
Our 45,000 clubs and 1.35 million members make us 
the world's largest service club organization.  
We're also one of the most effective. We get the job 
done.  
We recently:  
  Brought 3,000 volunteers together to build a 

playground for children of all abilities in California, 
USA. 

  Fed 60,000 people in a township in South Africa. It's 
something Lions do there every day. 

  Sent a team of eye surgeons to Honduras to treat 
more than 100 adults and children.  

Everywhere we work, we make friends. With children 
who need schoolbooks, with seniors who need 
transportation and with people we may never meet. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
.
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Members of the Lions Club of Brighton 

 
*Awards:  C=LCI Certificate of Appreciation;  F=LFC Fellowship;  JB=Judge Brian Stevenson;  K=Helen Keller;   L=Life Member;  LQ=Lions Quest;  M=Melvin Jones;  

 Y=Lion of the Year;  HN= Harry Newman 

** Lion Harvey was also awarded the Progressive Judge Brian Stevenson Fellowship, 3 L.C.I. Certificates of Appreciation, and an L.C.I. Leadership Medal”

Lion  Street Add Mail Add  Office *Awards Sp’se Phone # E-Mail 
Don Armstrong 115 Drummond St  Brighton  Y Nancy 613-475-0028 armyandlou@bell.net 
Denys Avis  RR 7 Brighton Treasurer M, JB,K, Y, L  613-475-1032 Denys.avis@sympatico.ca 
Nancy Bahniuk 308 Raglan St.  Brighton     bahniuk@sympatico.ca 
Marion Bell 283 Raglan St  Brighton Sec. K, F, Y  613-475-1870 Marionb4@yahoo.com 
Bob Bird 64 Sanford St. PO Box 245 Brighton PP M, Y, L Hope 613-475-0946 pianoworks@kos.net 

Isabelle Brose 163 Dundas St. PO Box 617 Brighton PT  Brian 613-475-3610 issybrose@yahoo.ca 
Brian Burke 23 Harbour St.. RR 3 Brighton PP Y, K, M, JB Olive 613-475-0818 Ba.burke@sympatico.ca 
Ted  Cook 14 Fox Den Drive  Brighton   Bev 613-475-0018 Ted.cook@sympatico.ca 
Don  Dorland 41 Richardson St. PO Box 1525 Brighton Pres JB  613-475-4418 Don.dorland@gmail.com 
Al Fletcher 16 Ward. Ave  Brighton Mem. @ lg F Suzanne 613-475-0746 Sueandal16@yahoo.com 

Fran Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton  Y, F Rick 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Rick Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton PP, mem @lg JB, Y Fran 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Doug Galt 13941 Hwy 2 (W) RR 4 Colborne PDG  Cathy 905-355-2394 douggalt@xplornet.com 
Owen Gibb 7 North Dr. PO Box 400 Brighton PP Y, M, JB, K, Y, L Mary 613-475-2888 ogibb@sympatico.ca 
Stan  Grizzle 143 Beach Rd.  Brighton    613-475-2066 grizzlebear@sympatico.ca 

John Harwood 303 Richmond, Hilton PO Box 1065 Brighton PP JB, K Lois 613-475-2805 Jpharwood6@hotmail.com 
Bryce Hazlewood 2423 Hwy 30, Orland RR 2 Codrington  M Ona 613-475-2134  

Astrida 
Jenkinson-
Chalmers 

10 Huron St RR 4 Brighton Dir F  613-475-1608  

Jane Keeler 333 Arthurs Lane RR 2 Colborne PP JB, F David 905-355-2191 Jane_keeler@hotmail.com 
Joan Kerr 330 Lawson Road  Brighton      

Jim MacKenzie 45 Maplewood Ave. PO Box 1683 Brighton Bul Ed JB, K, Y Gretta 613-475-4105 Jim.mackenzie@sympatico.ca 
Derek Madder 16 Stephen St. RR 3 Brighton 2

nd
 VP K Joan 613-475-4547  

Hugh McDonald 15193 CR 21, Hilton same Brighton TT, PSec M, K, Y, L Norma 613-475-0346 hkna@live.ca 
Joe Menna 642 Lake Trail Dr.  Windsor PP M, Y, F Anne 519-969-7825 jamenna@sympatico.ca 
Sandy Mitchell        smitch346@gmail.com 

Harvey Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton 1stVP, PDG M, K, L, JB** Ruth 613-475-1413 Hjmr.moore@sympatico.ca 
Ruth  Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton Affiliate  Harvey 613-475-1413 ruthhawkenmoore@gmail.com 
Michael Nicholson 24 Marina Dr. Ss8  Brighton    613-475-3646 Michael@nicholsoncga.com 
Keith Smith 4

th
 Concession RR 7 Brighton MSec., PCab Sec JB, M Nancy 613-475-0728 spatks@live.com 

John Stephens 6 Victoria St PO Box 1496 Brighton PT, mem @  lg K Eleanor 613-475-0319 Johnf.stephens@sympatico.ca 

Claude Thompson 21 Kingsley Ave PO Box 398 Brighton PP M, Y, L, C Doreen 613-475-1557  
Theo Vreeburg 115 Main St. PO Box 69 Brighton PP  Marikje 614-475-4545 tvreeburg@sympatico.ca 



3 
 

Greetings from Lion President Don 

 

 

 Fellow Lions 
  

Just a short note this month... 
  
May looks like it will be a quiet month for Lions activities with bingo being the only fundraising 
activity.  Let's make sure there are enoughworkers out for every night.  When I last spoke with 
Lion Owen he said he was short a few hands for each upcoming night. 
  
We have some dates for cooking luncheons coming up on June 1 - Community Care and June 
11 - Dragon Boaters.  Lion Owen will be looking for workers for these events. 
  
See you on Monday! 
  

Lion Don 

Upcoming Members’ Meetings & Program 
May  9       Lions Business 
May  23     Glen Bureau PA Physician Assistant 

BHSC – Spouses welcome 

June  13     Awards Night 
June  27     Installation of Officers 

Events On the Local, District & Lions’ International Agendae:    
May 26-29 MDA Convention  
June 1 Community Care luncheon at the 

Community Centre ;  we will look after 
the food. Volunteers will be needed for 
this event 

June 11 the Dragon Boat luncheon will be held 
at the marina off Baldwin Street. 

June 12 Belleville Lions “Show & Shine Car 
Show”.  Info:  dmthompson@cogeco.ca  

 www.city.belleville.on.ca/communitycal
endar 

July 4-8  International Lions Convention in 
Seattle, Washington 

July 16 Brighton DBIA  Streetfest between the 
hours of 9-3, the street will be closed 
and there will also be a dance in the 
evening . The Club has been invited to 
sell food and beverages during the day 

and evening events. 
Aug. 5-7 THE NEWBURGH-CAMDEN LIONS CLUB 

presents its second annual GRAND OLD 
ENTERPRISE COUNTRY JAMBOREE. 
Centreville Fairgrounds.    Contact Victor 
Smith @ 613-379-9972 or 
smithma@queensu.ca   

October 1 Sharbot Lake Lions 60th charter 
anniversary —   

October 15  Peterborough Lions Club 75th charter 
anniversary  

October 22 Lions Club of Kingston 75th Charter 
Anniversary 

June 30 – Jul 4, 2014  97th Lions Clubs 
International Convention in  
TORONTO 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

Blood Donor Clinics                                  
 

Regular Clinics are held 6 times a year at the Evangelical 
Christian Reformed Church in Brighton.   

Clinics during 2011 will be held on: 
 June 24 Aug. 19 
 Oct.14 Dec. 16 
 
Our thanks to the following workers who have volunteered their 

services at the clinic on April 15.   Lions Brian, Derek, Hugh, Don A, 
Don D, and former Lion Ken Grieves.    Our turnout improved by 
about 25% from the prior clinic in February.  93 units (1 over 
target) were collected from the 104 people who came to donate 
their blood. 

Our thanks, as well to Lions John S,  Derek, and Jim for regularly 
posting flyers at various locations in the community. 
 

 

Bulletin Board 

Important Announcements for all  members of  

the Lions Club of Brighton……. 

 

Cancel Your Dinner 

If you’re not coming  

to one of our  dinner meetings, 

So the club  won’t have to pay for it!  

 
NOTE …… if you  

 will not be attending a 
particular dinner  meeting, or 

 you are 
attending 
and  bringing 
a guest,  

 
call Lion Owen  by 

the Friday prior to 

the meeting and so inform him.
 
 

Club Officers for 2011 - 2012 

The following is the slate of officers  for the coming year (July 1, 2011 – June 30, 2012)  in accordance with the 
election procedure carried out at the April  25, 2011 members’  meeting: 

   
Past President Don Dorland 
President Harvey Moore 
1st Vice President Derek Madder 
2nd Vice President Rick Fulford 
Secretary Marion Bell 
Treasurer Denys Avis 

Chair, Membership Comm Hugh McDonald 
2nd Member of 
     Membership Comm Jane Keeler 
3rd Member of 
     Membership Comm  John Harwood 
1 Year Director  Astrida  
  Jenkison- Chalmers 

 2 Year Director  Don Armstrong   
  

 
BBB Submissions 

The target date for issuing the bulletin is the Friday prior to the 1st general members meeting of the month. 
To accomplish this we have to set a deadline for receiving material from you for publication as the Tuesday prior 

to the 1st members meeting  each month, i.e. usually the  day after the Directors meeting for the month 
 

. 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Meetings,…Minutes of   
as recorded Lion Secretary Marion  

 

 

Meeting of  Members –April 11, 2011 

 
Lion Don called the meeting to order at 6:30pm 

with 13 Lions and 4 guests in attendance.  Anne 
Foley from the VON speaking on SMILE Program 
was our guest speaker.   Joan Kerr and Sandra 
Mitchell, future Lions, and Gord Kerr were our 
guests. The singing of O’Canada was followed by a 
Toast to the Queen the Lions Grace.  

Dinner was served.  
Anne Foley spoke regarding the SMILE program 

with all the services that are available to seniors 
in the area.  Information was available along with 
phone numbers should anyone be interested.  

A game of Heads and Tails, orchestrated by our 
Tail Twister Lion Hugh, was played with the table 
occupied Lion Don and Lion Brian proving to be 
the  winners.  
 A Motion by Lion Astrida for approval of the 

minutes as printed in the Bulletin was 
seconded by Lion Derek.  A correction is to be 
made in  the spelling of Kristin’s name, also a 
recommendation for a change in the 
amendments to the Constitution as proposed.  
Carried  

 Lion Bob spoke  regarding the presentation of 
Awards, and to the Japan earthquake Relief.  
Lion Bob made a motion that we contribute 
$2000.00 to be sent to a most needy Lions 
Club in the Japanese area of the earthquake, 
seconded by Lion Owen. Carried  

 Lion Nancy thanked the members of the new 
Leo Club who assisted with the Town and 
Country show on both Friday and Saturday.  

 Lion Owen received information from Emily 
Rowley that the DBIA will be hosting a 
Streetfest on July 16th between the hours of 
9-3, the street will be closed and there will 
also be a dance in the evening and we have 
been invited to sell food and beverages 
during the day and evening events.  

 Lion President Don spoke about  the up and 
coming Jamboree for Life at the Community 
Centre on Saturday April 23rd, 11-2, where the 
club will be selling burgers.  Volunteers are 
required.  

 Lion Marion read the information for the 
Incoming Officers School on Sunday May 15.  

 Also information was available for a Golf 
Tournament being to be held by the Kingston 
Lions.  

 Lion Owen looking for Bingo help for April 
13th, April 20th, looking for one or two more 
volunteers for each evening.  

 Lion Denys mentioned the``Clean Sweep``, 
and a sign-up sheet has been distributed for 
volunteers.  

 Lion Harvey advised there will be a brief 
Directors Meeting after this meeting.  

 Lion Don and Lion Astrida assisted the 
Trenton Lions and this was much appreciated.  

 Lion Fran spoke regarding the Charter Night 
in Colborne and the number of attendees 
from all over Ontario.  

A motion for adjournment by Lion Astrida at 
8:01pm
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

Meeting of Members –April 25, 2011 

 
 Lion Don called the meeting to order at 

6:30PM,  with 19 Lions and 3 guests in 
attendance, the singing of O’ Canada,  a Toast to 
Canada and the Queen was followed by the Lions 
Grace.  

Dinner was served.  
Lion Fran asked Lion Rick to draw the 

names for the 150 Club...and the winners are: 
 for $40.00 – Hope Bird;   
$30.00 – Karen Mitchell;   
 $30.00 – Doug Young.  
 

 Motion was made by Lion Bob to approve 
the changes, as printed in the Bulletin,  for 
the Constitutuion and By-Laws.  Second by 
Lon Jim. Carried  

 The list of the incoming officers was read by 
Lion Marion, Lion Don asked if there were 
any other names to be put forward.  There 
being none, the proposed slate was accepted 
upon  Lion Denys’  motion that  nominations 
be closed, seconded by Lion Nancy.  Carried  

 Lion Harvey carried out the Induction of our 
two new members Sandra Mitchell, 
sponsored by Lion Fran,  and Joan Kerr, 
sponsored by Lion Owen.   Lion Jim read the 
Code of Ethics, Lion Al read the Lions Club 
Objects, Lion Rick the Lion Emblem, and Lion 
Don h the Official Colours of Lionism.  A 
warm welcome was given to Lion Sandra and 
Lion Joan.  

 Lion Don reported on the Jamboree for Life 
Barbeque held on Saturday April 23rd, 
adding a thank you!  to all the volunteers for 
their assistance,  The event was poorly 
attended, due mainly to the wet and cool 
weather conditions, with a profit of 
approximately $90.00.  

 Lion Owen spoke regarding the hamburgers 
that were left over indicating that  payment 
for any purchased should be made to Lion 
Keith.  

 With regard to Bingo, Lion Owen will send 
out an email requesting assistance for 
volunteers.  Several Lions came forward and 
Lion Owen has enough volunteers for this 
week, thank you.  Lion Owen reported that 
our numbers have been down in the past 
few weeks. Bingo will run until the last 
Wednesday in June.  

 Lion John spoke regarding Vision Screening.  
Only two schools remain to be completed.  

 Lion Bob reported that $2000 has been 
forwarded to LCIF for the Japan Relief Fund. 
This also gives us a credit for two future 
Melvin Jones Awards.  

 Thank you’s were received from both 
Smithfield Public School and Murray 
Centennial.  

 
Lion Astrida  moved for  adjournment at 

7:51pm. 
 

  

Regular Meeting of  Directors  –May 2, 2011 
 

In attendance Lion Don, Lion Keith, Lion Owen, 
Lion Harvey, Lion Bob, Lion Denys, Lion Astrida 
and Lion Marion.  

 Lion Bob read a letter from a local citizen 
requesting funds to assist with her hydro 

bill.   Lion Keith made a motion to assist 
the client with a $500.00 donation,  
seconded by Lion Harvey. Carried  

 A motion was made by Lion Harvey to 
accept the minutes of the  April 4th 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

Director’s Meeting as printed in the 
bulletin. Second by Lion Astrida . Carried  

 A request from Lion Joe Menna for 
assistance with the medical care of his 
sister Mary Simonitto who is having to 
travel to the USA for treatment of her 
spinal cord.  Lion Astrida moved for a 
payment of $400.00,  being the cost of one 
treatment . Seconded by Lion Harvey. 
Carried  

 Lion Denys reviewed the Bingo results for 
the past 8 months and we have made a 
profit of $8000.00.  Negotiations will soon 
begin for the hall rental starting in 
September.  

 Lion Denys made a motion for a request 
from a Grade 5 student with Cerebral Palsy 
for funds to help purchase a  mobility 
device.   Lion Denys suggested a donation 
of $400.00, seconded by Lion Astrida. 
Carried  

 Lion Denys also had a request from a local 
resident  for assistance with glasses and 
made a motion that we pay $250.00 
toward their purchase,  seconded  by Lion 
Owen. Carried  

Appeals  
 Lion Harvey made a motion that we 

contribute $200.00 for Infant resuscitators 
at Belleville General Hospital. Seconded by 
Lion Keith.   Carried  

 Lion Astrida made a motion that we 
support the Special Olympics for $100 
Astrida. Seconded by Lion Harvey.  Carried  

 Lion Harvey made a motion that we 
contribute $200.00 to University Hospital 
Kingston Foundation, seconded by Lion 
Astrida.   Carried  

 
A motion for adjournment at 7:43 by Lion 

Astrida. 
 

 

This Month’s Taste of the Past 

 

(A regular feature by Lion Harvey Moore, Club Historian) 

 

 On April 21, 1952, our guests were the officers and players of the R.C.A.F. Flyers, who were the Trent 
Valley Hockey League Champions in 1951-52. 

 On May 5, 1952, Lion President Mark Scanlon announced a plan to establish a blood bank at Trenton 
Memorial Hospital for Brighton patients. The three finalists from the High School Speaking Contest 
spoke at the meeting. They were Gay Bonisteel, Gail Ireland and Frances Hatfield. 

 At the May 12, 1952 Directors’ meeting, $10 was donated to the Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal. A 
picture of the Queen was purchased for $3.15.  Arrangements were made to transport patients to the 
Crippled Children’s Centre at Port Hope on May 14th.  On May 19th, it was reported that twelve 
children had gone to the clinic. 

 On June 2, 1952, the Easter Seal Committee reported $315 collected.  Two indoor toilets and sinks 
were ordered to be installed at the Summer Camp at Presqu’ile. Ten Lions received 100% attendance 
pins. 

 On June 16, 1952, the Easter Seal Committee paid $65 for braces for a three year old girl.  The Officers 
for 1952-53 were installed. Lion Roy Spencer became President. (Lion Roy at a later date, became 
Deputy District Governor. He was the 1st Brighton Lion to be a District Officer.) 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 
 

Activities – in Photos  
Clean Sweep 

 
Alice & Georgina have never looked so gussied up! 
 
Alice & Georgina are, of course, the streets in Brighton which  marked  the beginning 
and end points of the territory allocated to the Brighton Lions  for cleaning up in the 
Clean Sweep project of the local municipality. 
 
Again Lion Denys coordinated the efforts of his team of 4 Lions (himself and Lions Owen, 
Lion Pres. Don, and Astrida), down a few bodies from past years.  But they must have 
the work down to a science now, because in spite of smaller numbers they were all 
finished by the time your faithful photographer arrived on the scene. 
 
But he did promise Lion Denys some photos.  So here are a couple from last year!!  
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Message from  

our  International President  

Sid L. Scruggs 

 

They Only Remember the Winners 

It is hard to believe that the month of May has arrived so quickly. Next month we will begin to make 

final plans for our trip to Seattle for the international convention. As I reflect on this Lions year I am 

reminded of the words of my high school track coach: “Son, it is not how you started, it is how you 

finished. They only remember the winners.” 

Our goal this year was to re-engage Lions in service to be a Beacon of Hope. As you look to 

complete your year as a Lion, I hope you will finish strong.  My track coach had me train at a distance 

10 percent longer than the race so that I was still going strong as I crossed the finish line. With the 

global action campaigns completed for this year we must continue to make sure our community 

service continues strong across this year’s finish line. The people we help will always remember us 

as the people that helped them be winners! 

There are almost 1.4 million of us, and if each Lion did one act of meaningful service each month, it 

would amount to 17 million acts of kindness in one year. If our service was one act per week, we 

would celebrate more than 73 million instances of Lions making a difference in the lives of others. As 

you look over your life’s accomplishments, I believe you will agree that the most memorable events 

are those times when you made a difference in someone’s life. I’ve read that what we make is a 

living, but what we give away is what makes a life. To meet the need of someone else is indeed being 

a Beacon of Hope. 

I thank you for your service and ask you to continue to serve with passion. 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

From the Podium…. 
… providing a forum for any Lion to raise an issue, express an opinion, say “ thanks” to someone, 

talk about his/her pet peeve ……. This month Lion  Harvey   prepares for his term as president  

by taking steps to promote and organize committees 

 

Fellow Lions,  
 
As you know I'll be coming in as Lion 
President for the 2011-12 year.  I'd like to 
get some things clarified as soon as 
possible.  First up are the Committees for 
next year.  I'd like to have the Chairpersons 
of the various Committees presently listed 
on the back inside page of the Bulletin, let 
me know A.S.A.P. your intentions for next 
year.  There will be a couple of changes as 
the M. & A. Committee Chairperson 
changes annually.  Also, Lion Ruth needs to 
be placed in as Chairperson of the Eye 
Glasses Collection Committee with me as 
the 2nd member.  She does more of this 
than I do and has for a few years now.  
 
I also need, A.S.A.P., the feelings about 
Committee assignments for those who are 
not Chairpersons.  There are a few Lions, 
mainly our newer Lions, who have not been 

on any committees.  For those in that 
situation, I'd ask that you look at the 
Committees list and consider where you'd 
like to put your Committee efforts.  I have a 
list of Committee Job Descriptions should 
you want to find out what these various 
groups do.  You could also speak with the 
Chairpersons of the Committees for their 
take on things.  
 
A great deal of the work of a Lions Club is 
done through Committees, so they are 
important to continuing our development of 
activities and programs.  
 
I'd like to have this task covered by the end 
of May, so I can concentrate on other things.  
So please consider this right away.  I'd 
appreciate it.  
 
Lion Harv

 
       

 The fattest knight at King Arthur's round table was Sir Cumference.  He acquired his size 
from too much pi. 
  

A rubber band pistol was confiscated from algebra class, because it was a weapon of math 
disruption. 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

And now, Some Spicy Wit 
…….seldom sage, but always  mostly  savory!!! 

During a visit to my doctor, I asked him, "How do you determine whether or not an older person should be put in an 
old age home?"   "Well," he said, "we fill up a bathtub, then we offer a teaspoon, a teacup and a bucket to the person to 
empty the bathtub."  

"Oh, I understand," I said. "A normal person would use the bucket because it is bigger than the spoon or the 
teacup."  “No” he said. “A normal person would pull the plug.  Do you want a bed near the window?”  
 

Notes from Notables 
 
Dear Noah, 
We could have sworn you said the ark wasn't 
leaving till 5. 
Sincerely, 
Unicorns 
  
Dear Icebergs, 
Sorry to hear about the global warming. 
Karma's a bitch. 
Sincerely, 
The Titanic 
  
Dear America, 
You produced Miley Cyrus.  
Bieber is your punishment. 
Sincerely, 
Canada 
   
Dear Yahoo, 
I've never heard anyone say, "I don't know, let's 
Yahoo! it..." …just  saying... 
Sincerely, 
Google 
   
Dear girls who have been dumped, 
There are plenty of fish in the sea... Just kidding!  
They're all dead. 
Sincerely, 
BP 
  
Dear Skin-Colored Band Aids, 
Please make one for every skin color. 
Sincerely, Black people 
  

 Dear Scissors, 
I feel your pain.....no one wants to run with me 
either. 
Sincerely, Sarah Palin 
 
Dear World, 
Please stop freaking out about 2012. Our 
calendars end there because some Spanish d-
bags invaded our country and we got a little 
busy ok? 
Sincerely, 
The Mayans 
 
 Dear White People, 
Don't you just hate immigrants? 
Sincerely, 
Native Americans 
  
Dear Trash, 
At least you get picked up... 
Sincerely, 
The Girls of Jersey Shore 
  
Dear Man, 
It's cute, but can you pick up peanuts with it? 
Sincerely, 
Elephant 
   
Dear Dr. Phil, 
Look man, there's only room for one fake 
doctor in this world and I was here first. 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Pepper 
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Committees  2010 – 2011 
Updated  October ‘10 

Contact Lion Pres. Don re: any proposed additions/changes 

Committee Name Resp. of Chair Members 
Appeals 1

st
 VP Isabelle Brose Hugh McDonald, Don Dorland 

 

Art Show 1
st
 VP Bob Bird & 

Marion Bell 

Owen Gibb, Denys Avis, Don Dorland 

Awards President John Stevens  Denys Avis, Bob Bird 

Bingo 1
st
 VP Owen Gibb & 

Don Dorland 

Bob Bird, Astrida, Denys Avis,  

Nancy Bahniuk,  Al Fletcher 

Bulletin + Lions Info 1
st
 VP Jim MacKenzie  

Canada Day - Food   

- Soap Box Derby 

2
nd

 VP Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis 

Al Fletcher, Jane Keeler, Keith Smith 

Derek, Don D 

Christmas Hampers 

  &  

$1000 Draw  

1
st
  VP Denys Avis 

 

Brian Burke 

 Bob Bird, Don Dorland  

 

John Harwood 

Constitution & By-Laws 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jim MacKenzie, Marion Bell, 

Ruth Moore 

Convention 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jane Keeler,  Ruth Moore 

Diabetes Awareness 

& 

 Blood Donor Clinics 

1
st
 VP Ruth Moore 

 

Jim MacKenzie 

 Derek Madder 

 

Astrida 

SightFirst II discontinued   

ENSS Pancake Breakfast 2
nd

 VP Brian Burke Owen Gibb, Hugh McDonald, Bob Bird,  

Derek Madder 

Environment 2
nd

  VP  John Harwood Owen Gibb 

Financial 1
st
 VP Denys Avis John Stephens, Theo Vreeburg 

Historian 1
st
 VP Harvey Moore  

Membership & Attendance 1
st
 VP Keith Smith  Hugh McDonald 

Nominations & Elections 1
st
 VP Keith Smith Bob Bird, Owen Gibb 

Lions Activities 

 (Projects, Ways & Means) 

 

Applefes        --Food 

1
st
 VP 

 

 

Bob Bird & Owen 

Gibb 

 

Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis, Al Fletcher 

 Hugh McDonald, Ruth Moore 

Nancy Bahniuk,   

Al Fletcher, Theo Vreeburg 

Program 1
st
 VP Bob Bird Owen Gibb 

Public Relations 1
st
 VP  Jim MacKenzie 

Public Service 2
nd

 VP Jane Keeler Denys Avis, Claude Thompson 

Members’ Health 

& Welfare 

2
nd

 VP Marion Bell Theo Vreeburg 

Jane Keeler 

Sight - Vision Screening 

          -  Eye glasses 

2
nd

 VP John Harwood 

Harvey Moore 

 

Youth Activities - Kidspiel 

 

 

School Assistance 

 

2
nd

 VP  

 

 

Astrida Jenkinson— 

Chalmers 

Fran Fulford, Jane Keeler, Marion Bell ,  

Nancy Bahniuk, Derek Madder 

 

Bob Bird 

Nancy Bahniuk 

“ 

150 Club 1
st
 VP Fran Fulford  
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“Beacon of Hope” 

 

 

Contacts 
 

 

 

DISTRICT  A -3  OFFICERS 

 
District Governor -  

Lion Gordon Taylor (Susan) 

Phone: 705-932-2103 

e-mail: govgord@gmail.com 

Home Club:    Millbrook & District 

 

Immediate Past Districe Governor 

Lion Bill Lewis (Cheryl) 

Phone: 613-395-2227. 

e-mail: lewis.bh@sympatico.ca 

Home Club:  Sterling 

 

1
st
  Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Earl Oliver (Carol) 

Phone: 705-639-5619 

e-mail: ecoliver@trytel.net   

 Home Club: Norwood  

2
nd

   Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Mary Ann Smith (Victor) 

Phone: 613-379-9972 

e-mail: smithma@queensu.ca 

Home Club: Newburg--Camden  

 

Region 43 Chair –  

Lion Bill McMurtry (Pat) 

 Phone 613-478-6896 

e-mail: bilpatmcm@xplornet.com 

Home Club: Tweed 

 

Zone Chair 43 South – 

Lion Harm Zylstra (Elaine) 

Phone 613-921-1413 

e-mail: zc43s@a3lions.org  

Home Club: Trenton 

 

NEIGHBOURING CLUBS 

 
Belleville 

2
nd

 (Din.) & 4
th

 (Bus.)Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 119 Station St. 

 

Campbellford 

2
nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Oddfellows Hall, 243 Victoria Street 

 

Frankford 

2nd (Din.)  &4th (Bus.) Mondays  6:30 p.m. 

Lions’ Centre,  50 Centre Street  

 

Foxboro 

2
nd

 (b) & th (d) Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. 

Gilead Hall, 420 Bronk Rd, Plainfield 

 

Hastings 

2
nd

  (Din) & 4
th

 (Bus) Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Hastings Civic Centre, 6 Albert St. 

Stirling 

1
st

 (Din) & 3
rd

 (Bus.) Tuesdays  7:00 p.m. 

Stirling Rawdon Arena, Front St 

 

Trenton 
2

nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays,  6:45 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 77 Campbell St. 

 

Wellington 

2
nd

 & 4
th

. Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Canadian Legion, Main St.  
 

 

mailto:ecoliver@trytel.net

